HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
APRIL 20, 2021
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Member’s present were Ruth Hospodarsky, Troy Andersen, and Patrick White. Absent was Robert Rampulla. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson and Water Clerk I Stacey Carter. Guests present were Dan Hoffmann and City Administrator, Kim Downs. Roll was called. 
Ruth Hospodarsky moved the approval of the agenda. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: March regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Resolution Partial Payment #3 for Booster Station Improvements.
Troy Andersen made a motion to pass Resolution 13-2021 Approving Partial Payment #3 for Booster Station Improvements. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Troy Andersen, Patrick White, Carl Ransford, Ruth Hospodarsky.
ABSENT:  Robert Rampulla
Resolution 13-2021 Approved
Resolution Partial Payment #4 for Booster Station Improvements. 
Ruth Hospodarsky made a motion to pass Resolution 14-2021 Approving Partial Payment #4 for Booster Station Improvements. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Patrick White, Carl Ransford, Ruth Hospodarsky, Troy Andersen
ABSENT: Robert Rampulla 
Resolution 14-2021 Approved
Superintendent’s Report
Marty discussed with the board the possibility of a detention tank to collect water from Iron removal filters during backwash to prevent sewer line, currently used, from backing up into homes. Another option for this is implementing air pressure backwashing, which would be more of an upfront cost, but might reduce the amount of water required to backwash filters. The Board proposed to continue discussion on this at the next meeting as Marty gathers more cost information.
The Board also discussed a rough draft of a 28E agreement drawn up by City Attorney, Mark Parmenter. This agreement would be used for other communities wishing to pay for our services. The Board is interested in possibly changing some of the wording of the agreement due to some unclarity. Marty will check with the City Attorney on this and board will re-discuss at the next meeting.
The Water Department was called out to fix a water main break on Pirie Drive March 26th.

City Hall will be re-opening, May 3rd following the Phase II plan.
Marty advised the board of ongoing discussion with Tim Oswald of Pipper Jefferies to determine water system performa. Updates on this to come.

New home construction taking place on Rolling Prairie, Todd Hills, Dell Ridge, and Heritage Green. Commercial buildings are planned for 1420 Industrial Ave, 2112 Robins Rd., 255/275 Robins Rd, and Hunters Commerce on Ketelsen Dr.

Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 PM. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion carried. 
            ___________________________




                
                  

 Chairperson, Carl Ransford
ATTEST:
______________________

Stacey Carter, Water Clerk I
